
 
 

 
 

 
NOTICE OF WASTEWATER CHANGE PETITION WW0097 

 

COUNTY: Los Angeles    STREAM SYSTEM: Los Angeles River 
 

The City of Glendale has filed a petition with the State Water Resources Control Board pursuant to Water 
Code section 1211.  The petition seeks authorization to reduce the rate and volume of treated wastewater 
discharged from the Los Angeles-Glendale Water Reclamation Plant to the Los Angeles River during all 
months of the year.  These changes will be reviewed by the State Water Resources Control Board 
pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 10 of Part 2 of Division 2 of the Water Code.  Any correspondence 
directed to the City of Glendale should be mailed to: City of Glendale, c/o Brownstein Hyatt Farber 
Schreck LLP, Attn: Stephanie Hastings, 1020 State Street, Santa Barbara, CA  93101. 
 

Summary of Proposed Changes: 
 

Source: Los Angeles-Glendale Water Reclamation Plant  

Receiving 
Water: 

Los Angeles River 

Point of 
Discharge: 

Present: Discharge Point located at California Coordinate System, NAD 83, Zone 5, North 
1,872,402 feet and East 6,478,420 feet, being within the SE¼ of SE¼ of Projected Section 30, 
T1N, R13W, SBB&M 

Proposed: No Change 

Purpose of 
Use: 

Present: Irrigation and Industrial 

Proposed: No Change 

Place of 
Use: 

Present: Within the cities of Glendale and Los Angeles as shown on map dated April 11, 2017 

Proposed: Within the boundaries of multiple cities as shown on map dated April 11, 2017 

Summary of Changes to Monthly Average Rate and Annual Average Amount of Wastewater Discharged 

 ------------------------------------ million gallons per day (mgd) ------------------------------------ acre-feet 

 Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Annual 

Present: 11.89 10.19 10.24 8.79 8.04 7.37 7.12 8.08 9.03 9.49 9.88 11.20 10,500 

Proposed: 10.98 8.97 8.78 5.91 4.07 2.44 1.27 2.85 4.70 6.49 7.87 10.15 7,000 

Change: 0.91 1.22 1.46 2.88 3.97 4.93 5.85 5.23 4.33 3.00 2.01 1.05 3,500 
 

More information regarding this petition is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/petitions/2017.shtml 
 

Any interested person may file a written protest against this petition. (Wat. Code, § 1703.1.)  Protest 
submittal information is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/docs/protests.pdf 
 

Protests must be received by the Division of Water Rights by 4:30 p.m. on May 5, 2017.  
 

More information regarding the wastewater change petition process is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/petitions/#wastewater 
 

Questions or correspondence related to this matter should be directed to Patricia Fernandez at 
(916) 319-9141 or by email at patricia.fernandez@waterboards.ca.gov. Written 
correspondence should be addressed as follows: State Water Resources Control Board, Division of 
Water Rights, Attn: Patricia Fernandez, P.O. Box 2000, Sacramento, CA  95812-2000.   
 

Date of Notice:  April 20, 2017 
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